RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

May 21, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Wednesday, May 21, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors: 

Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Charles Cothern; URS


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Jenny Tchang;



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Carl Schuler, Planning Department









Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,








Inc. (Asst. Secretary)

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott, Miller & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve April minutes and to excuse Tom Cone, who was out of town on business, and Jerry Davis, who was unavailable due to business matters, by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  It was unanimously approved.

The Board expressed the desire that in the future, along with the agenda, the last board meeting minutes be emailed to each member and Susemihl prior to the meeting for their review.

Engineering 

& Design
Schooler made a brief report on behalf of Steve McQuilken, DMJM:  

1) Project “A” is well under way and making good progress.  They expect to complete the “detour” segment in a little over twenty days instead of the originally scheduled thirty days.  There are no other major problems and they are still looking for a late June completion of Project “A”.

2) Project “B” is moving along.  Right-of-Way legal descriptions are complete and are out for appraisals.  Peck and Associates is making contact with some of the property owners for acquisition along with the others as the appraisals are finalized.  We expressed the need to have the funds available by the end of September, roughly $11.5 million, in order to advertise the project at that time.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported that there is nothing new with the power line relocation.  He is still anticipating construction in Spring 2004.

2) Board of Directors insurance had been lined up, pending Mr. Woods’ signature and Terry’s certification as assistant secretary. 

3) We are making good progress on the fees collected.  The Board would like to have a separate total-to-date number on platting fees and a separate number for the building permits. 

4) The County Commissioners approved the access control and received the Board’s comments.  A revision was made in the wording of the plan that the Board of County Commissioners would consider additional access points based upon submittal of good supporting data at the time of development plan.

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl informed the Board about meetings that he and Mr. Schooler had with representatives of the Centura Hospital group regarding their interest in the site at the Southeast corner of Woodmen and Powers.  They are in the process of finalizing their annexation and zoning with City of Colorado Springs and have a need to address the requirements from the city for the Woodmen Road Improvements out to six lanes.  There has been lengthy discussion as to a fee structure.  Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler are to come up with numbers and negotiate a fee structure with Centura.  There must also be some negotiation with the property owners for additional assurances in order to expand the bonds to fund the widening to six lanes.  The Board expressed it is very willing to work with and supportive of Centura’s project.  

2) Mr. Susemihl informed the Board that he will be meeting soon with Steve Jeffers regarding rerunning the numbers for the bond sale.  There is anticipation of selling the bonds and having monies available by the end of September. 

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Green to approve the invoices as submitted and was seconded by Mr. Christiansen.

.

New Business
There was discussion as to other activities of properties east of our existing service area.  The Board requested that Mr. Susemihl write a letter to the El Paso Board of Commissioners requesting them to acquire additional properties outside of the district to submit traffic analysis that addresses the impact on Woodmen for the possible inclusion of these new areas into the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District so they can participate in the cost if they benefit from the improvements. 


Next Meeting
Motion was made to approve the change the next meeting date to June 24 (instead of June 18).  Mr. Susemihl informed the Board of the requirement to post this information and he will draft a notice statement for Mr. Schooler to post around the district.  Mr. Schooler will also send a notice to the Board members and other regular attendees of the meeting date change.  The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is therefore scheduled for June 24, 2003 at 8:30 a.m. at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary
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